Masses:

Sundays

Wednesdays - 8:30 a.m.

- 8:00 a.m.

~ Sacred Heart Church ~ Kinsman, IL

Reconciliation:

Before Sunday Mass By appointment: 815-237-2230

Father Stanley Drewniak, Pastor Father Stanley / Rectory / Clerical needs: 815-237-2230

Kinsman Parish House (CCD): 815-392-4245

Bulletin Editors: Laurie & Lee Miller: 815-287-2387, 815-228-4645 or lteam5425@gmail.com

Website address: www.swkrcatholics.org

April 24, 2022

Second Sunday of Easter/Sunday of Divine Mercy

Mass Schedule		<u>Mass Intentions</u> <u>Collections – 4/17/2</u>		<u> 322</u>
Sun Apr. 24	8:00 a.m.	Don, Michael & Evan Vint - Family	Easter Sunday \$ 2,821.0	0
Wed Apr. 27	8:30 a.m.	Gus Sisk - Donna Gabehart	Good Friday/Pontifical	
		Rosemary Sheedy - Family	Holy Land 115.0	0
Sun May 1	8:00 a.m.	Barb Walsh - John T. Walsh	Holy Thursday 90.0	00
			Additional Palm Sunday 100.0	00
			"Your Offering is most appreciated!"	

Sunday Mass: May Stewardship

<u>Lector:</u> Pam Siedentop <u>Servers:</u> None at this time <u>Eucharistic Ministers:</u> None at this time

- Please remember in your prayers all the deceased of our parish and communities, all of our nursing home residents and those living alone, all those that are battling illness, along with their families and care givers, all of the brave and selfless men and women serving in the armed forces, their families and all of the innocent souls affected by war. Please also pray for all that are in need, materially and spiritually, those that have suffered and died at the hands of others, those that have been affected by recent natural disasters, all first responders, and all of our dear friends and neighbors that have asked for our prayerful support.
- Please turn off all electronic devices before Mass begins. Thank you.
- This weekend, April 23-24, our diocese will take up a second collection for the Catholic Home Missions Appeal. Nearly 40% of dioceses in the United States and its territories are unable to fund the essential pastoral work their communities need. This appeal helps our brothers and sisters here in the United States who do not have access to basic pastoral services like Mass, the sacraments, and religious education. Through your support, the Catholic Home Missions Appeal helps these mission dioceses form vibrant faith communities and strengthens the Church at home.
- A word from our current CCD Coordinator Luri Maier-Lorntz ... "Our last family Mass and our last CCD class is April 24th. We are in need of a CCD coordinator beginning our 2022/2023 CCD year. We need parents to start looking ahead to volunteer to become teachers. Please contact Lin ((815-237-2230) or myself (Luri 260-668-9498) with any questions. We have no First Communion Class this year." (Editor's note: We want to take this moment to thank our retiring CCD teachers, Melissa Isham and Caley Krull, along with our retiring CCD Coordinator Luri Maier-Lorntz, for their many, many years of volunteer service to the parish!!! Countless students were truly blessed by their loving guidance throughout the years!!! We can never thank you enough for your amazing dedication, ladies, but you have our sincerest wishes for a happy and blessed future!!!)
- Mobile Food Truck St. Lawrence parking lot South Wilmington Monday, April 25th 4:00 to 5:30 p.m.
- Thank you to everyone who helped with our Easter celebration!!! To all who sponsored flowers for our Easter Remembrance Garden, to Donna Gabehart and crew for procuring, arranging and caring for the flowers, to Fr. Stan for officiating, to our Lectors, Pam Siedentop and Kathy Vint, to Caley Krull who led us in the Rosary on Good Friday, to Lee Miller who takes care of so many, many things behind the scenes…before, during and after…and any one else who helped in any way!!! Thank you all!!!
- Time is running out!!! Cubs vs Sox tickets St. Lawrence raffle...2 tickets each to the Cubs vs Sox games Saturday, May 28th & Sunday May 29th. (The dates will be raffled independently.) Seats are behind the first base dugout and include a parking pass. Tickets are \$10.00 each. Winners will be drawn on May 1st at St. Lawrence's 10:00 a.m. Mass. See Father Stan or one of our South Wilmington friends for chances to win!!!
- Are You Good With Numbers? Use Your Talents to Help Others! Catholic Charities is seeking volunteers in our Money
 Management Program. As a trained volunteer, you'll provide basic money management services to low-income seniors who have
 difficulty budgeting, paying routine bills, and keeping track of financial matters. You will use your valuable skills to help
 individuals who may not have friends or relatives to assist them. All volunteers must pass federal and state background checks. If
 you're interested in sharing your talents as a Money Management Program volunteer, call 815-724-1178, or
 email kschweikart@cc-doj.org. To learn more about the programs and services provided by Catholic Charities,
 visit catholiccharitiesjoliet.org.
- The Rectory is open. You may, however, want to call ahead (815-237-2230) to make sure the office is open the day, or during the hours you would like to stop by, just to save yourself an unproductive trip.
- We would like to welcome all new individuals, couples and families to Sacred Heart!!! If you haven't already done so, please contact Lin at 815-237-2230 for registration information and instructions. Thank you!
- Word of Life "If you or someone you know has had an abortion, be assured that it is never too late to seek God's forgiveness in the Sacrament of Reconciliation. Additionally, other confidential, compassionate help is available. Select 'Find Help' from the menu on www.hopeafterabortion.org to find the diocesan Project Rachel Ministry near you." USSB Secretariat of Pro-Life Activities "Bridges of Mercy for Healing after Abortion" www.usccb.org/bridges-of-mercy.
- Stewardship April 24, 2022 2nd Sunday of Easter (Compliments of the Diocese of Dodge City, KS) "'Blessed are they who have not seen and have believed,' Jesus says in today's Gospel. For those who have not seen to believe, however, we must be good stewards of our faith, living it joyfully and sharing it generously. Then, in our time too, 'men and women in great numbers' will be 'added to the Lord."'